Tecumseh Woods Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes
February 16, 2015
Call to order
President Jeff Lange called to order the regular meeting of the Tecumseh Woods Board at 7:00pm on February 16, 2015 at Greene Street Church.
Roll call
 The following persons were present: Jeff Lange, President; Curt South V.P.; Jeff Heath, Assist. Treasurer; Kelly Meckstroth/Membership; Ronnie Fitchpatrick Treasurer; Jill Trevino, Secretary
Absent: Dawn Widney; Social Director/Public Relations; Derek Cato; Maintenance; Eddie Palmer; Board Member
TW Members in attendance- None
Approval of minutes from last meeting
 The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written- Motion by Jeff H.; second by Ronnie, all in agreement to approve the minutes.
Reports
President- Jeff began the meeting with information regarding the plan for the removal of the dead trees spread across the property. He has been in contact with Dave Brading (TW member) who advised him that the individual who had previously agreed to cut down the trees was no longer interested in this task. Dave has a couple of guys who are willing to cut down the trees in exchange for the wood. All present were in agreement that this is a cost effective plan and that the work should proceed when weather permits. Jeff indicated that it was requested that someone from the Board be present prior to the work so that there would be approval regarding which trees are to be felled. Jeff will manage this detail.  Jeff next brought up the e-mail he received from Courtney Schwabb, past season Pool Manager. Courtney had previously indicated her interest in reapplying for the position for the upcoming 2015 season. Her e-mail indicated that she would not be applying for the position this year. Jeff stated he would forward the e-mail to the Board members for their information. This insight prompted discussion among Board Members regarding current recruitment efforts for this position as well as for the Lifeguards needed to staff the pool for the 2015 season. Kelly indicated that she would send out another e-mail blast regarding the application process and would also get with Courtney to obtain the current contact information for last year’s staff. She will also look at utilizing MyMiamiCounty, The Piqua Post, and maybe Craigslist to recruit for these positions.
Treasurer- Ronnie distributed the current financials via e-mail to Board Members prior to this meeting for review. To date, there is approximately $6,000 in the Operating budget and $2,200 in Capital Improvement. Discussion among Board Members yielded the conclusion that with current membership, there is enough income to support operations for the upcoming season. All present agreed that a higher level of vigilance regarding fee payment collection will result in positive impact to the budget.
Membership/Marketing- Kelly discussed the progress to date regarding the applications for 2015 Pool Staff, along with the advertising previously mentioned, she will make some phone calls to get some additional contacts for potential staff. She will also make calls regarding potential Board Candidates along with sending another e-mail blast to the Membership regarding both of these issues. She also plans to contact each of the eight Annual members to see if any would convert their memberships to Lifetime status this year. Kelly indicated that the plan for the Chamber insert for April/May distribution is in place as well as the flyer to go home with Piqua City Schools children at the end of the school year. Both of these will provide information about Tecumseh Woods which will hopefully attract some community interest with the goal of increasing membership. The previously discussed informational letter to be sent to membership advising members of activities regarding pool/property maintenance is currently in draft form. Jeff H. agreed to do some additional editing so that the letter will be ready for distribution. The plan will be to post it on the website as well as sending a copy with the 2015 invoice, anticipated to be mailed  to membership around the time of the next Board Meeting (3/19/15). 
V.P.- Curt stated that the Swim Team has a meeting mid-March during which dates for the upcoming season will be set. He will see that Kelly gets this information so that it can be included in the flyer being sent with the children at the end of the school year.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Maintenance- Jeff L.spoke in Derek’s absence regarding the information that Derek had received that approval for the new pump vac for the Baby Pool needed to be received from the State. It is not anticipated that this will take longer than 30 days at the most and is a similar process we went through with the tank for the Main Pool last year. Jeff also discussed the thicker gauge electrical lines that need to be in place connected with the Baby Pool repair. Ronnie indicated that his electrician contact was still on board to assist with this task. This will be done when the weather permits- having the Baby Pool open and functioning prior to the opening of the Pool remains top priority and it is anticipated that this will not be an issue.  
Website Update-Jeff H. shared that he had received the necessary information from Kazy to get the Website running properly. The fee for the website has been paid and Jeff is in the process of getting all of the 2014 and 2015 Board Meeting Minutes posted to the site Jeff related that he also had the Administrator access for the Tecumseh Woods Facebook page. He is agreeable with being the IT contact until someone else steps up to assume this role.
 The meeting was adjourned by President Jeff at 7:50pm. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 19, 2015 at 7:00pm, Greene Street Church. The Annual Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 16, same time and place. 

Respectfully Submitted,
Jill Trevino, Secretary
Tecumseh Woods Board 

